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A report on the Conference of Press Experts held in Geneva during the 
past summer, in which the press of Canada was represent,ed by Hon. Frank 
Carrel, led to support of the proposals to facilitate execution of the Conference's 
recommendations on press telegraph and telephone rates, the improvement of 
communications, visas and identity cards for journalists, and other matters. 
An incidental discussion arose as to the alleged propaganda character of the 
work of certain European news gathering agencies. 

The final subject on the Committee's agenda was a Norwegian resolution 
urging the adoption of proportional representation in the form of the single 
transferable vote, in connection with the election of the non-permanent members 
of the Council. The discussion revealed an increasing measure of support for 
the proposal, but the majority of the Committee concluded that it was advisable 
to give the present system of election a further trial. 

The recommendations of the various committees were adopted by the 
Assembly in plenary sessions without substantial change, and the Eighth 
Assembly came to a close on September 26. 
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